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Press Release 

 

INITIAL CLOSING OF SALE OF STRADA DEI PARCHI 
 

Rome, 30 May 2011 – Atlantia SpA announces that Autostrade per l’Italia SpA (“ASPI”), a wholly 

owned subsidiary of the Group, has today completed the initial closing of the sale of ASPI’s 60% 

stake in Strada dei Parchi SpA (“SDP”) to Toto Costruzioni Generali SpA (“TOTO”), following 

fulfilment of the conditions precedent to which the related agreement (the “Agreement”) was 

subject (see the press release issued by Atlantia on 3 January 2011). SDP, which holds the 

concession to operate the A24 motorway linking Rome with L’Acquila and Teramo and the 

A25 Torano-Pescara motorway, is being sold for a total price of approximately €89m.  

 

As a result, ASPI has transferred a 58% interest in SDP to TOTO for a consideration of 

approximately €86m.    

 

Under the Agreement, ASPI has also granted TOTO a call option on ASPI’s remaining 2% 

interest in SDP at a price of approximately €3m. Exercise of the call option and of the second 

closing are subject to the completion of certain works required by the Single Concession 

Arrangement  (see, among other documents, the press release issued by Atlantia on 29 November 

2010). 

 

 


